

JESSAMINE COUNTY CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

508 North Main Street, Suite A Nicholasville, Kentucky 40356

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Christopher Stansbury, President Moynahan, Irvin & Smith

Rob Amburgey
Jess. Co. Extension Agency

Niki Gibson Niki Gibson, CPA

Jim Bailey Farmers Bank

Sherrie Bryant Wal-Mart

Ben Brown Citizens Bank

Rob Garrison
Garrison Investments

Geri Polvino Edward Jones

Lib Wilson AFLAC

Lu Young Jess. Co. School Supt.

Cy Hutcherson National City Bank

Toby Jenkins Edward Jones

Sandy Adams Zaxby's

Dexter Porter Asbury Seminary

Walt Jourdan Jourdan Graphics

David Latham Triad Insurance Co.

Denise Nelson Chrisman Mill Vineyards

Jonah Mitchell Jonah Mitchell Real Estate

Christopher Horne Horne Engineering

Bill Hall Blue Grass Energy October 18, 2007

Ms. Beth O'Donnell Executive Director Public Service Commission 211 Sower Boulevard P.O. Box 615 Frankfort, Kentucky 40602 RECEIVED

OCT 2 3 2007

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

Dear Ms. O'Donnell:

The Board of Directors of the Jessamine County Chamber of Commerce has voted to support the Application of Kentucky-American Water Company to the Public Service Commission seeking approval to build a water treatment plant near Pool 3 on the Kentucky River in Owen County, Kentucky.

This solution is a timely, cost effective approach to meeting Central Kentucky's serious water supply problem and our businesses and residents will benefit. Not only is Jessamine South Elkhorn Water District a wholesale customer of Kentucky American Water, but the City of Nicholasville Public Utilities will be able to purchase much-needed water from the Bluegrass Water Supply Commission (BWSC) once this project is up and running and a planned joint equity agreement is completed.

We believe this proposed treatment plant and transmission line will solve Central Kentucky's water problems, will create employment in Jessamine County, will increase the tax revenue for Jessamine County and Nicholasville and will make further economic development in Jessamine County more probable.

The Jessamine County Chamber of Commerce Board of Directors wholeheartedly supports the Application of Kentucky-American Water Company and encourages the Public Service Commission to grant its approval.

Very truly yours,

JESSAMINE COUNTY CHAMBER OF COMMERCE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President

PHONE: 859-887-4351 -- FAX: 859-887-1211

E-MAIL: jessaminechamber@windstream.net